
Parking at the Centre Car Park 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

We are asking for your support in responding to Slough Borough Council’s consultation on 

introducing parking charges at The Centre car park, after a two- or three-hour free period. These 

changes could have a serious impact on our nursery community. 

Our nursery has been part of the local community since 1937, and parking at The Centre is vital for 

both staff and families. If charges are introduced, they would: 

• Unfairly penalise staff who need to park for the whole working day. 

• Make it harder for families to spend longer than two or three hours at the nursery to settle 

children, attend meetings, or join activities. 

• Undo the progress we have made with Slough Borough Council and local residents in 

reducing congestion on nearby roads, as parents may avoid The Centre car park and return 

to parking on local streets. 

We believe this proposal risks creating more problems than it solves. Please take part in the 

consultation by emailing your comments to: 

        Parking.Consultations@slough.gov.uk 

The more responses sent in, the stronger our voice will be. Thank you for your support in helping to 

keep our nursery accessible for all. 

Yours sincerely, 

Slough Centre Nursery 
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